MEMORANDUM
TO: Steven Theriault, Faculty Senate Chair
CC: Season Riley, Project Director - TAACCCT
FROM: Jeannie Bailey, Grants Director
DATE: August 14, 2014
RE: Ad Hoc Committee Creation Request for TAACCCT Round 3 Project
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I would like to request that Faculty Senate entertain the idea of establishing an ad hoc TAACCCT committee.  As part of the grant proposal and our promise to DOL, there are several things throughout the project for which we will need to keep Senate apprised.  Additionally, there will likely be a need to request support or approval from Senate for potential policy changes (institutional and NSHE level) that the four rounds of TAACCCT expect as part of the grant agreement(s) the Department of Labor (DOL) has approved across the country.  Some of these expectations include removing barriers for adults re-entering the post-secondary educational system, accelerating completion times and using competencies in place of seat-time.  All of these issues must be discussed with Faculty Senate and will require advice and buy-in as well.

We also have outcomes in the grant that we expect will be institutionalized after the grant funds are finished, and documented interaction with Senate will provide the Department of Labor with the assurances they need to determine if GBC is upholding its commitments in the approved grant proposal.  
I believe that an ad hoc TAACCCT committee will prove to be a service to both Faculty Senate and the institution.  While I know that all the employees who are part of the TAACCCT round 3 project have already been placed on other Faculty Senate committees, I would ask that they be granted the ability to resign from those committees (if they wish) in order to serve on the TAACCCT ad hoc committee.  Again, it is so important that we are able to show the DOL how we are institutionalizing change; I believe that the way to do this is show the direct lines of communication with decision-makers and those whose buy-in and advice can greatly impact the TAACCCT round 3 project.  Thank you for your consideration of this request.
Thank you for your consideration of this request.  Please let me know if you have questions or would like further information.
